MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE 
SUNSHINE CONDOMINIUM 
HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

HELD ON JULY 24, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:15 P.M. with Pat Ashcroft, Association President presiding.  Present at the meeting were Pat Ashcroft, Lloyd Hawes and Doug Gorman, CPA, Association Accountant.  Proxies were received from Adams, Coleman, Bussian, Fullmer, Hackstaff, Hemsworth, Hovey, Hutchison, Stanley, Wegert and Wegrzny. Quorum was met.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes from last year’s annual meeting were read and approved.

FINANCIAL REPORT-     Douglas Gorman, CPA, Association Accountant, presented an Accountant’s Report as of June 30, 2012.  A review was given of bank accounts which totaled $29,623  Dues are all current as David Casey paid his past due account in full today.  Financial statements were presented for June 30, 2012.  

An update was given on our insurance coverage with American Family Insurance.  The premium stayed about the same for the current policy period. The total coverage is $ 3,467,845 with a $1000 deductible.  The coverage seems to be sufficient.  There was discussion of increasing the deductible next year.  
OLD BUSINESS-     None.
NEW BUSINESS-    There is an increase in yard maintenance from $400 to $600 per month and Pat said it is because it is becoming difficult to find someone to do watering since there is no sprinkler system and it has to be watered by hand.  Pat is getting a quote on installing a sprinkler system.

The association will need to get someone to remove snow in the winter.  Pat will contact Great Escapes and see if he is interested in the winter snow removal.


There have been some pipes developing leaks and Pat said the plumber indicated it is caused by electrolysis in the pipes and that all you can do is keep inspecting and watch the usage.  It appears that the only other option is to replace the pipes from where they attach to the service as that is where the most wear is.


The dog fees were reviewed and revised.

BUDGET-    The 2012 budget presented by Tina Swift at last year’s meeting was approved.  Doug presented a budget for 2013.  It was approved and a copy will be sent to all owners.                 
BOARD MEMBER ELECTIONS-    Pat Ashcroft was reelected as President unanimously.   Pat nominated Michelle Duft as Secretary and Lloyd Hawes seconded.  Pat will contact her to make sure she will accept the position.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Douglas B Gorman
Douglas B Gorman, CPA, Association Accountant
